Elementary Principal Report

NeMTSS Conference:

This conference was in Kearney on October 13 and 14. Elizabeth Klein, Kaitlin Ellis,
Kaitlin Spaulding, John Strand, Mr. Perez, and myself attended the conference.
Besides the keynote speaker, the conference was broken down into multiple breakout
sessions each day.. | attended the following:

1) Update to NSCAS Growth for the 2022-2023 School Year

2) Listen Up! Original and Practical Ways to Learn, Practice and Train Others to Use
Expert Listening to Support Students and Families, Collaborate with Colleagues and
Resolve Conflict with Respect

3) How to Use Your Data to Guide Your School and Individual Plans

Continuous Improvement Process Support Day:

This one day training was held on October 24th at ESU 11. Elizabeth Klein, Katie
Helms, Julie Stagemeyer, Mr. Perez, and myself attended the workshop. This training
focused on the school improvement process and the development of a MTSS model to
help support implementation of action plans and meet school improvement goals.

Teacher In-Service: March 27, 2022

During this in-service, Kate Hatch from the ESU 11 worked with our staff to review and
analyze MAP data. Kate guided staff through numerous reports that can be used to
assess student achievement and growth.

Teacher In-Service: November 7, 2022
During this in-service, Mr. Stagemeyer gave a demonstration of the new Mimio Board.
This technology will replace the Smart Boards that are currently in the classrooms. The
staff then broke down into separate faculty meetings. The Elementary staff meeting
focused on the following topics:

1) Forming a SEL committee

2) IXL for Grades 2-6 in Science and Social Studies

3) ReadWorks

4) Student Data Sheet

Elementary Quiz Bowl

This year’s elementary quiz bowl team members are Zach Einspahr, Layton Hamel,
Houston Larson, Kinley Christensen, Lilly Helms, Elizabeth Magorian, Eve Fisher, and
Boede Soncksen. So far the team has had only one competition which was at Southern
Valley on October 18th. Upcoming competitions include November 29th at Cambridge



and December 7th at Franklin. There will also be more dates added for second
semester.



